Dear Mike,
 
I think this paper war has gone on long enough and I am certain you have no interest in a reply to Killingly's sur-reply.  There is just one point that the Concerned Parents ask you to keep in mind: the actions of the radical Board of Education are what is under question; not the actions of the Superintendent or school administration.  Obviously, while Superintendent Angeli needs to work with the Board to keep his job, he has acted largely responsibly.  The extreme Board majority, on the hand, has, through its failure to address the mental health crisis in Killingly schools, failed to implement the educational interests of the state. 
 
Indeed, it is more than a failure to prove services.  The Tea Party dominated Killingly Board of Education believes that social, emotional, and mental health services should not be provided by public schools.  In one of many instances of such statement by Board members, Board Member Jason Muscara said at the February 5 meeting (minutes 59:4 to 1:01:52) "...but my opinion is that school is for learning how to write, read, do math... "I personally do not believe this [mental health services for students] belongs in a school system..."  https://resources. finalsite.net/videos/t_video_mp4_480/ v1644363864/killinglyschoolsorg/g1gmmeclhhn8s5fwzdh4/SBHCRecording.mp4.  At the May 11 meeting, Board Member Lydia Rivera-Abrams states (minutes 49:27 to 52:07) a number of times that they have already taken action "..we have taken action and the more you push, the worse it's gonna get..." Documents provided with the Reply of Concerned Parents have numerous other instances of statements of the Killingly Board of Education that public schools have no business providing mental health services.
 
The State Department of Education needs to step in.
